
ADVISING LEADERSHIP TEAM MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday, September 8, 2020 

Zoom Meeting 2:00 pm - 3:30 pm 

Present: Luis Vega (Chair), Tanya Boone-Holladay, Janine Cornelison, Belen Mendiola, Karen Ziegler-Lopez, Liora 
Gubkin, Todd McBride, Lisa Zuzarte, Melissa Medina Cruz, Seung Bach, Anayeli Gomez-Navarro, Ilaria Pesco, Deisy 

Mascarinas (Admin Support). 

Absent:    

Guests:  Debra Jackson, Denise Romero, Brian Street  

Action Items: 
 
Meeting began at 2:02 p.m. 
 
Dr. Vega welcomed everyone.  He shared some updates with the group regarding items that are in the completion 
stage, such as, advising data collection strategy for the WSCUC visit and the advising organizational chart.  The 
advising organizational chart can be found in the Advising Leadership Team website: 
https://www.csub.edu/academicprograms/AdvisingLeadershipTeam/Advising-Organizational-Chart/index.html 
The group can view the chart and offer feedback.  L. Vega sent the group the second draft of the governing 
document and would like to hear feedback.  He mentioned that the governing document would remain in a state of 
flux until after the visit and report from InsideTrack.  He also updated the group about how there are currently no 
funds for professional development.   
 
Probation Processes and Procedures 
D. Jackson and D. Romero shared workflow diagrams for probation students and Academic Reinstatement Manual 
(ARM) students.   
Academic Probation Process: The process has not changed, the only difference is that we are now offering online 
probation workshops, which were not offered before.  In any given term,  
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advising centers coordinators concerning the satisfaction surveys that have already been done or are being done.  
If it is available, he would like to obtain any training material, scripts, any sort of communication either in person 
or virtually with students or a set script for those communications.  He is hoping to have this by the end of this 
week.   

 B. Mendiola- will we have a unified satisfaction survey for everyone to complete? 
 B. Street- That would be nice.  In part that is the goal and it is in his purview, but right now it is just to see 

where we are at.  We can implement surveys and start collecting the data before the next visit. 
 J. Cornelison- AH does a satisfaction survey.  She can send the questions and results to B. Street. 
 D. Jackson- If AH has a survey that really works, it can be adopted for everyone else to use. 

Impact of having hybrid courses back to back with online courses 
Ilaria Pesco shared with the group that there is an issue with students having face-to-face classes with a 10-minute 
break in between their online lecture.  Right now, the problem is many of our students are being dropped off or 
ride the bus for their classes.  Per public health, they cannot stay in the lab.  The Provost suggested she brings this 
issue up to the ALT.  Some students are taking their courses outside, but that will be difficult getting into the winter 
months.  Are there some options to push these classes a little bit later so students have an opportunity to get 
home? 

 T. Boone-Holladay- Are you asking for the advisors to help students get classes that are not back to back? 
That is all this body can do.  If it is about time blocks, that will have to go to the Senate. 

 I. Pesco- what we are hearing from students is that lab and lecture are automatically scheduled with a 10-
minute difference. 

 D. Jackson- I don’t think there is anything we can do with the time blocks at this point.  It is a good thing to 
notice and information that T. McBride, for example, needs to be aware of to talk to the instructors about so 
when they are building the schedule, they do not do that to students.  This is not something we could 
anticipate for the fall schedule, because when we built the fall schedule, we were going to be fully face-to-
face.  It is something we can be cognizant of when we build the spring schedule, which we are doing right 
now.    

 T. Boone-Holladay- would like to point out that this is not an advising question, and this is not the right 
place for this question.   

 D. Jackson- It is an advising question not in terms of the scheduling of the courses, but for academic 
advisors to be aware that when they are helping the students build their schedule, that they pay attention 
to not put a lab and lecture back to back.   

 T. Boone-Holladay- we do not know which of those classes we would request to be virtual.  There is a piece 
of this that is advising but some of it is just a scheduling question that needs to either go to the Chairs, 
Deans, or the Associate Deans.   

 L. Zuzarte- We really reduced the number of students coming to campus for the face-to-face portion by 
staggering their on-campus attendance.  

 I. Pesco- We know of at least 25 students.  Her worry is that these are 25 students, and who are willing to 
reach out to them.  They are being told to go outside and do their work on a bench, and that is not a good 
solution heading into the winter months.  They have encouraged the students to reach out to the Associate 
Deans.   

 B. Mendiola- Are not classes already built that way?  Advisors may not have a choice to select a different 
lab, as they are built that way.  It sounds like it is more of a scheduling issue with department Chairs than it 
is with advising.  
 

Meeting ended at 3:35 p.m. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 


